Four County Shared Services Arrangement

PO BOX 1230 Tahoka, Texas 79373 (806) 561-4105 fax: (806) 561-4160

Loop Plains Wellman-Union

New Home Seagraves O'Donnell Tahoka

March 30, 2020,

Dear Parents of students with disabilities,

In response to the COVID 19 health crisis, your child's school will be implementing a distance learning platform for educational services. Some of this learning will take place through digital media and some will be provided in paper packets, depending upon individual student and family needs. As always, our students with disabilities will have access to all general education services as well as recommendations from their Individual Education Plans (IEP's) plans.

We believe we will be able to implement most of these plans in the distance learning environment. There will be some instances (e.g., direct speech therapy, occupational therapy, and specialized learning environments) where we may not be able to fully implement your child's IEP. We are examining each child's plan to determine how best to proceed while the school buildings are closed. However, we do not want to proceed in any manner that would harm your child or put anyone at a health risk. Your child teacher and or therapist will soon be in touch to explain their individual distance learning plan as well as offer you and your student support during this time. We value your input to determine how best to proceed in light of the disruption of services due to the health crisis. You will have the option to accept the services or request a meeting to discuss your concerns. At this time, all meetings will be held through phone, zoom, or Google Hangouts to protect the health of everyone involved. Once we return to physical campuses, you may request that your child's team meet to discuss any missed services during the time of distance learning.

Thank you for continuing to partner with us and allowing us to continue to help your student grow. Please contact your child's monitoring teacher, diagnostician, therapist, or the special ed. department at any time if we can be of assistance to you.

Sincerely,

Brandi Parker/Special Education Director